MAPE Local 1903
March 21, 2019
Monthly Meeting Minutes
Notes by Local 1903 Secretary Erin Little
President Drahota called the meeting to order
 
Old Business:
Lynn Butcher attended our February local meeting and updated us on the current state of contract negotiations.  She will attend the April meeting and update the membership on the status of the negotiations.
MAPE Day on the Hill is scheduled for 3/26/19 from 8:30-4:00 pm. You can register through the MAPE Portal. Local 1903 made a motion and voted on/approved for the local to pay for 2 member’s loss time to attend this.   Ann Braulik and Elana Brunner will be attending.
Spring Membership Blitz- Dan Besser. We are awaiting the results of the survey to see how many members indicate that they would attend such an event.
Statewide Officers & our Regional Director position is open.  If you have a nomination for this position it must be sent to MAPE Central.   For our local, the only local open nomination is for the Alternate to the Delegate Assembly.  These can be sent to the Elections Committee which include Jeff Petersen or Erich Moschkau. 
Delegate Assembly is scheduled for Saturday, September 21st. Our local sends one Delegate (Local President) and one Alternate (elected position) each year. 
 
New Business:
The MAPE Local 1903 Survey was sent out the week of March 11th. The local officers are hoping for feedback from our members. 
DOC had a Meet and Confer on 3/12/19 with Management.  Members requested information about security issues that had been addressed at the last meet and confer.  Management did not have any resolution as of yet.  They are working towards hiring new Correctional Officers.
We are working on a obtaining a guest speaker for our May/June meeting from East Side Freedom Library to discuss the history of public sector unions.  Godfathers is not the ideal place for his presentation.  If anyone has a suggestion on where the meeting can be held, please contact President Drahota or Vice President Brunner.
Discussion about remote meeting access (Skype/conference call, etc).   There is a question in the Survey that was sent out about whether or not the members would attend the meeting they were able to attend remotely.
President Drahota has been asked by the DOC to attend a meeting on 3/27/19 with Commissioner Schnell.  She was not told what the meeting was about, just that all union leadership was asked to attend.  She will give an update at the April meeting.
 
 
Business Agent Report – Alex Erickson
March 26th is the Day on the Hill.  Ann Braulik and Elana Brunner will be attending.
April 4th is the opening day of Contract negotiations. 
There is a bill to ban private prisons currently at the capital. The bill also has requests for additional Correctional Officers and support staff.  MAPE will be testifying in support of the measures to address the ongoing safe staffing crisis in our state facilities.
 
Treasurers Report  -- Erin Little–
Balance: 5602.92
Drawing:  Rayon King was not present for the $90.00 drawing.  The next drawing will be for $100.00.  Names will be drawn until we have a winner.
Next Meeting is April 18th at Godfathers Pizza

